	[image: image1.wmf]
	OFFICE OF THE HIGH COMMISSIONER  FOR HUMAN RIGHTS
	[image: image2.wmf]



Interaction between the secretariat of the 1503 procedure

and the Division for the Advancement of Women

Commission on Human Rights Decision 2002/102


At its 27th (closed) meeting, on 5 April 2002, the Commission on Human Rights, recalling Economic and Social Council decision 2001/304 of 26 July 2001, taking into account all the information pertaining to the 1503 procedure and reaffirming the principle of confidentiality at all stages of the 1503 procedure as stated in paragraph 9 of Economic and Social Council resolution 2000/3 of 16 June 2000, decided:


(a)
That the existing practice of sharing information between the secretariat of the 1503 procedure of the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights and the Division for the Advancement of Women of the Secretariat has no legal basis;


(b)
To request the secretariat of the 1503 procedure of the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights to discontinue immediately its practice of forwarding confidential monthly lists to the Division for the Advancement of Women;


(c)
To recommend that the Economic and Social Council endorse the present decision.


The Commission further decides that the present decision should be made public as decision 2002/102 of the fifty-eighth session of the Commission.

[See chap. IX.]
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